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        27th Nov - 1st Dec 2023

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week, Year 8 have had their Respect Day with the theme of relationships and personal 
responsibility. This included sessions delivered by our staff as well as a final presentation delivered by 
an outside speaker. Feedback was very positive and behaviour was excellent throughout the day.

Last night we held our presentation evening for the GCSE Class of 2023. It was lovely to see our past 
pupils in school to celebrate their achievements, and to award their certificates and prizes.

We noted from our recent Parents’ Forum that some parents are unsure where to find their child’s 
Home Study. For Years 10 and 11, this will be set on Google Classroom by class teachers. For Years 7, 
8, and 9 all Home Study for each half term is set in a booklet which is posted on Form and Aspire 
Google Classroom pages. There is also a blank planner on Google Classroom to help your child to plan 
out their time. Links to the booklets are here: Year 7, Year 8, Year 9. Instructions for how to submit the 
work are also in the booklet. If your child would prefer a paper copy of the booklet, they can ask their 
form tutor to provide one. 
We expect all pupils to complete the work set. 

Just a note on drinks in school. Whilst there is a vending machine in school at the moment, this is 
temporary and we will be returning it when the contract expires. We continue to encourage all pupils 
and staff to bring reusable bottles and fill them from the water fountains. We would appreciate your 
support with this. 

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GG3u-vEfYs43Pe18zl8OeZ2IMOfrfw4R/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1tz2udRcKEvmrBXH3lfZNyBOWuQJ5Y8p_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yrHAZAZNYPV6avTYasancUV95LoXYrIy/view?usp=sharing
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ALL PUPILS  will be learning about bank accounts, credit cards and banking in general in Monday’s 
Secure session with their forms as part of ‘Talk money’ week. The resources will be available for 
parents to access via your child’s Secure Google Classroom on Monday in case you wish to discuss 
this further with them.

Children in Need raised £1400! 
Thank you so much for your kind donations. The hampers and the Crystal Aura voucher were won by 
Mrs O’Reilly, Liam P and Lexi H.
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 100 pupils to date
Year 8: 66 pupils to date
Year 9: 69 pupils to date
Year 10: 60 students to date
Year 11: 76 students to date
All: 371 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 176 pupils
Year 8: 129 pupils
Year 9: 143 pupils

Year 10: 127 students
Year 11: 148 students

All: 723 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 170 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 119 pupils

Year 10: 94 students
Year 11: 117 students

All:  621 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1qMktBdieqHbRYvwGfGxqgwUdYdCPHZgO3u30g6-_hvw/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Attendance

Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 94%
Overall school attendance for the week 92.6%

National Average since September - 94.6% as at 13/11

Attendance by House since September:

Europe 94.7%
South America 94%

Africa 94.1%
Asia 95%

Australasia 94.8%

Attendance by House since last week:

Europe 93.9%
South America 92.8%

Australasia 93.7%
Asia 94%

Africa 90.5%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Europe - Switzerland 96.7%
Australasia - Fiji 97.9%

South America - Paraguay 97.6%
Asia - Philippines 96.9%
Africa - Botswana 96.4%



Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone, 

I hope you have all had an amazing week! It’s only 4 weeks 
until we leave for Christmas, so make your last few weeks 
of term count! 

We have many exciting trips coming up for those who are 
eligible - the  Trafford Centre, cinema and a disco for Year 
7s and 8s. 

Yesterday, we had our GCSE Presentation Evening and it 
was great to see all of their accomplishments throughout 
Parklands! It’s another reminder for us to work our hardest 
during school! 

We also met with the Head Pupil candidates who are 
about to begin their final interviews! The best of luck to 
them on behalf of our team! 

Have a great weekend, 

Grace :) 
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Thank you to everybody who donated for the Ukraine Christmas Shoebox Appeal. Mrs Donohue and 
two Ukrainian students delivered 38 shoe boxes full of gifts to the Chorley and District Support for 
Ukraine warehouse, from where the boxes will be taken to Ukraine and given to children and adults to 
help them celebrate the festive season.
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On Friday 24th November 10 of our year 10 students attended a forensics and psychology 
masterclass at Wigan and leigh college. It was a very exciting day with crime scenes to investigate 
and suspects to interview using psychology and forensic techniques. Crime Solved!
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PE Update week beginning 20th November 

A week of girl power in the PE department! The number of pupils attending badminton, dodgeball, 
netball, football, basketball, dance and cheerleading clubs is fantastic! Our gymnastics team is 
working hard towards their competition in a couple of weeks time too. 

U12s  Girls Football Lancashire Cup Good luck to the team for the match today after school today 
against Archbishop Temple. 

Y9 Girls Football Chorley Schools Semi Finals. An unfortunate loss to Bishop Rawsthorne, a  draw  
against Holy Cross, despite being a player down for the competition.  Great football on display by the 
girls but we struggled to score. 

Under 14s Girls Football Lancashire cup against 
Darwen Vale High School. The game that was 
postponed due to weather… Despite absolutely 
horrendous weather conditions (again!) The girls 
came out with a fantastic 4-3 win! A quality team 
performance! Congratulations.

Under 14s Girls football Lancashire cup.  
Another dominant display by the girls. Shout 
out to CJ for a memorable goal! The game 
ended with a 3-1 victory. We now progress 
on to the next round of the cup! 
Congratulations!

Under 14s Basketball - against 
Clitheroe  Grammar School. Our first 
game of the season and we came up 
against a very good team. The boys 
fought valiantly but unfortunately fell 
short. Hopefully we have better results 
in the forthcoming fixtures. 
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We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

There are some fantastic opportunities being offered for those interested in cricket. The MCC Cricket 
Hub are offering free access to coaching and match play for school children aged 11-16. For more 
information please click on the link below. 

MCC Cricket Hub free coaching sessions 

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

Year 7 Netball -  A fantastic effort by both 
teams this week playing teams from Holy 
Cross, St Michaels and Bishop 
Rawsthorne. Huge improvements with 
footwork and creating space on the court 
which helped get a few victories! Well 
done! 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1qOoFWQLAPZx_tZ77fOpbwydRE4OQFxbs?usp=drive_link
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
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Dame Rachel De Souza the Children’s Commissioner for England has asked that all schools share 
this information with parents and carers. 
This quote is from her letter to schools.
"I want to ensure that the voices of the children in Lancashire are fairly represented in the findings so 
that I can share their views with the most senior members of the country.
I must reiterate that it is vital that all children have their voice heard through this survey because, as 
Children’s Commissioner for England, I have a statutory duty to protect and promote the views and 
interests of children. The Big Ambition provides a much-needed opportunity for the children of England 
to tell political decision-makers what is important to them ahead of the General Election. I will be 
sharing their responses with the Government to ensure that children’s voices are heard."

Children or parents can complete the survey here: www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
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Useful resources and links to websites/apps: 

Link to support Apps/websites
 
https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/apps-1
 
https://www.butterflyandphoenix.org/
 
https://www.kooth.com/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/

Useful telephone numbers:
 
Samaritans – 116 123
 
Young Minds – Text service for urgent help – Text YM to 85258
Hope - 0800 068 4141 Text - 07860039967
Crisis numbers:
 
If you need urgent help or assistance, please call 999.
 
If you require urgent support you can contact the crisis team on
01772 647024. 01772 773433. (over  16)
Chorley, Preston and south Ribble (under 16) 0800 953 0110
 
It can be helpful to think ahead, so when you are feeling low you have a plan of what to do to keep 
yourself safe, this may be a person that you trust to speak to and ask for help. There may be a 
distraction tool that works for you, so it could be helpful to know what this is. Make sure you have the 
above resources handy, so you know where to find them if you are in need of help.

https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/apps-1
https://www.butterflyandphoenix.org/
https://www.kooth.com/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
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Parklands Trips 2024

Please find on link here the following slides all the trips with spaces 
available and running this year. 

Please note some trips may require payments ASAP to catch up. 

Please contact the member of staff on the slide for the specific trip 
for further details.

All the trips are dependant on good behaviour and attendance and 
pupils can be removed once on a trip for poor behaviour and 

attendance.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pKTCHI35m2SaocyMjRGoOTKBZU_xUA27/view?usp=sharing
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ONLY OPEN TO YEARS 7,8 AND 9 

Pay £50 deposit now and you don’t need to make any more payments until September 2024 (Further 
payments can be made if you would prefer). A fantastic summer holiday experience! 
Letter available here.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18XtXvdrY3yMVCVYLEJyzhSnwV2iB-e2xCbWZPyCF7hE/edit?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19T4jRpDNWDI03JsT4QPZ97GA_jKEM47X/view?usp=sharing
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Payment for the Derian Elf Army key chains can also be made on scopay. It is listed as “DERIAN ELF 
ARMY KEY CHAIN” Orders will be delivered to forms. Thank you for your support 💚
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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